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MINUTES
1st September 2015
10:00AM

MEETING ROOM 4 RPCH

Present:
Lesley Hutchison


Ron Wood



Kathleen Walker



Phil Vaughan



Sue White



Jim White



Clark Hay



Elizabeth Walton



Andrea Johnson

Apologies:
Merrol Hay

Carol Wood


Denise Christon

Andrea gave apologies for Merrol who is on holiday.  Denise Christon is a new member of the group but unfortunately was unable to attend the meeting today, she will definitely be attending the next meeting in November.
1. Follow up from last meeting
· Practice Newsletter – this was distributed to all the members of the meeting.  Lesley explained that this edition had been brought forward to include information regarding the flu season.  The members read the newsletter and it was agreed that this would be forwarded to Merrol for printing and distributing.

· Waiting area – Lesley and Ron informed the members that there is now a designated area in the waiting room for the Patient group.  This would display the newsletter, forthcoming notices, invitation to become a member of the PPG and any surveys.  If there was anything that the rest of the group would like displaying please approach Lesley/Ron.
· Phillipa Poole – Ron will be seeing Phillipa at a forthcoming CCG meeting and will speak to her with regard to attending our next meeting or perhaps a brief update that Ron could bring to the meeting on her behalf.

· Stakeholder event 21.7.2015 – Ron and Lesley attended this meeting.  Ron explained that the meeting was held by TEWV to discuss and have the opportunity to influence priorities for Quality Improvement for 2016/17.  Overall it was explained that these meetings were held to discover and discuss ways in which to improve the quality of the service provided.  This includes lessons to be learnt from incidents, complaints, clinical audit and safeguarding.   In 2015/16 there has been improvement in the service due to systems of investigation and a review of the complaints system.  Ron & Lesley will bring feedback from any future meetings.

2. ‘In times of bereavement’ leaflet – produced by Lesley.

A copy of the leaflet was distributed to each member of the meeting.  This was read.  Lesley explained that she produced the leaflet as she felt via personal experience she did not know what to do in the event of a death.  The group felt that leaflet was very informative and would be beneficial to patients.  The leaflet will be sent to Merrol for final edit and to be displayed in the PPG area in the waiting room. 
3. STAR Service – South Tees Access & Response Scheme (Phase 1)
Andrea explained this will be a new service provided by South Tees CCG providing GP and nurse access from 6.30pm until 9.30pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 8pm on a weekend and bank holidays.   Patients will access the service via telephoning 111 who will triage and appointments will be allocated if appropriate.  The Service will be held at the Bentley Medical Practice.
This scheme starts on 7th September 2015.

4. Possibility of employing a Nurse Practitioner rather than a GP.

The meeting was addressed by Lesley then Andrea who explained that the practice was looking into the possibility of employing a 2nd Nurse Practitioner to work alongside Jane & Dr Boyd.  The practice is developing and expanding and as employing GPs is extremely difficult it has been felt that another Nurse Practitioner joining the team would enhance the practice.  Any further information will be relayed to the team at the next meeting.
5. Progress on CQC

All the practice protocols are now filed in Merrol’s office and available to all staff.  All that is left to do is implement a few actions identified by the new protocols, which is minimal.  The practice is albeit CQC ready. The practice will be given 2 weeks notice prior to a visit.
6. NHS Choices online – poll results
Ravenscar Surgery comes out on top of all practices in the area as best recommended and have a 5* rating.   Our list size is increasing at a fast rate which is partly due to the poll and also our reputation.   
7. Flu clinic dates – progress to date
The flu clinics will commence in October.  Letters will be sent out later this month as we have done in previous years.  We will also be offering pneumonia and shingles vaccinations to patients who are eligible.  The clinics will be run by Jean and Becky this year and Chris (our community nurse) will be doing all the home visits.  It is expected that when we have our next meeting the flu vaccination programme will be complete. 
8. Any other business

None.
9. Date and time of next meeting

· Tuesday 3rd November at 10am in Meeting Room 4, Redcar Primary Care Hospital.
Meeting was then closed.
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